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Next Club Meeting  

TBD 

Due to COVID-19 restrictions, the Annual Meeting can not be held.  See Board 
Actions (page 2) for details. 
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BOARD DECISIONS 

Often time the Board must make decisions between Board meetings and therefore these decisions would not 
be in any minutes but are announced in this section of the Courier. Activities this period:   

1. The following motion was approved by the Board for the election of officers for the year 2021.  This 
special process was approved for this year only: 

In lieu of the Annual Meeting to be held in December per the By-Laws, I move that due to COVID-19 

restrictions we adopt an interim/temporary process to allow the election of Officers and Directors for the 

year 2021 to be done by email.  On Dec. 1, 2020 the Secretary will e-mail each member the slate of officers 

developed by the Nominating Committee and any additional nominations from the membership and ask each 

member to vote by email ‘Approving’ or ‘Disapproving’ the slate presented or voting for individuals if there 

is more than one nomination for a position.  Each member must email their vote to the Secretary by 

December 15, 2020.  The Secretary will then inform the membership the results of the election.  At least 11 

votes (20% of the membership) must be cast with the majority to rule. 
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DUES: DON’T FORGET THAT DUES FOR THE CALENDAR YEAR 2021 MUST BE PAID BY 
DECEMBER 31, 2020.  Per the by-laws anyone who has not paid their dues by this date cannot vote 
on club business starting on Jan. 1, 2021 and if DUES ARE NOT PAID BY MARCH 31, 2021 YOU 
WILL HAVE TO REAAPLY FOR MEMBERSHIP.  Dues are: 

$25 for single Regular Membership plus $5 for each additional household member 

$20 for Subscriber Membership (same privileges as Regular Member except no voting rights, 
cannot hold office and not counted to determine quorum) 

$15 for Junior Membership (anyone under the age of 18) 

Mail checks made out to ECSCSC and marked as dues to Jack Pettee 

President’s Message  

 Greetings one and all,   

    This has been one unusual year, to state the obvious.  It has been a year full of challenges. The hardest one 

for me, of course, was losing my Mom.  Thank you to everyone for your support during that difficult 

time.  Like all of us, it was difficult not being able to hang out with my friends, having to cancel our trip to 

France and Italy, and last, but not least, not being able to go to dog shows. With all this time at home one would 

think my house would be spotless, think again .  

      I want to thank everyone again that worked on our Specialty, it truly does take a village. Looking forward 

to 2021, dog shows are slowly coming back, masks and all, with social distancing.   I've been in contact with 

the Ventura Dog Fanciers about holding our next Specialty with them in May.  It looks hopeful, but is still very 

much up in the air. 

    Wishing you all a wonderful Holiday Season and a fabulous New Year !! 

Please stay safe and healthy. 

fondly,   

Sue 
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New Member Savanna Yager 

 

 

 
 

Upcoming Events 

 Due to the uncertainty of COVID 19 
restrictions and Ventura DFA not having 
shows in January, the ECSCSC Winter 

Specialty has been tabled for 2021  

 

Dec. 1st –  
Dec. 15th 

Voting on Officers and Board of the  
ECSCSC for 2021 

 

 There are no local shows scheduled for the 
months of Dec or Jan. 

 

Dec. 31 Membership dues to Jack Pettee 
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Whelping Box News: 
None 

 

None 
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ENGLISH COCKER SPANIEL CLUB OF SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA – 

DECEMBER 2020 

REGULAR MEMBERS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ENGLISH COCKER SPANIEL CLUB OF SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA – 

DECEMBER 2020 

  SUSTAINING MEMBERS 

 

Name  Name 

Wendy Aldrich  Lainey & Jim O’Grady 

Marla Furio   

 

Name  Name 

Dennis & Leanna Balzarini        Marcie    Medof 

Dr. Bruce Barrett, DVM            Steve Medof 

Sherrie Bie  Joyce Miller 

Gary & Cindy Bernsdorf  Pamela Morgan 

Salli Burch  Joyce Rowland 

Marty & Celine Butler              Curt Neely 

Peggy Clark                        Nina Skorus‐Neely 

Tom & Linda Clark                  Lisa Petersen 

Karen & Gregory Davis  Sally Rosenthal 

Debbi Deane  Eydie Sawyer 

Gary Eck  Valerie Schulter 

Troy & Susan Frye  Louise Southard 

Lori & Ray Gachewicz                Shelley Stevenson 

Robert & Lynda Gall  Jenny Sullivan 

Robin Gruenwald  Tami Tilley 

Debbie Hoffman  Susan & Daniel Trockey 

Connie Hughes  Ann & Lee Tucker 

Le' Kubow  Eileen Weston 

Lanore Matter  Savanna Yager 

Doug McFarlane  Peggy & Larry Yamagata 

Marleta McFarlane   


